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The Saratoga-Washington on the Hudson Partnership

Legislative Office Building Room 712

Albany, NY 12248

(518) 455-4804—phone

(518) 455-5795—fax

landerd@assembly.state.ny.us
June 30, 2008

10:10 AM

Saratoga National Battlefield

In attendance:

Voting Members

Officers

Chairman—Tom Richardson, Supervisor, City of Mechanicville

Vice-Chairman—John Rymph, Supervisor, Town of Easton

Treasurer—Bill Peck, Supervisor, Town of Northumberland

Secretary—Kay Tomasi, Appointee, Senate Majority Leader Bruno

Members
John Sherman, Mayor, Village of Schuylerville

Tom Wood, Supervisor, Town of Saratoga

Bert Mahoney, Mayor, Village of Waterford

Nelson Ronsvalle, Appointee, Supervisor, Town of Halfmoon

Shawn Connelly, Supervisor, Town of Stillwater

Alane Ball-Chinian—Appointee, Carol Ash, Commissioner of OPRHP (ex officio)

Attendees

Mark Luciano—Assemblyman Roy McDonald

Julie Stokes—Saratoga P.L.A.N

Joe Finan—Saratoga National Historic Park

Teri Ptacek—Washington County Agriculture Stewardship Association

Allan and Marlene Bissell—Hudson Crossing

Devin Lander—Assemblyman Steven Englebright

Katie Stone—Open Space Institute

George Hodgson—Lakes to Locks Passage

Dr. Jim Harrison—Siena College

Chairman Richardson calls the meeting to order and welcomes everyone to the table.

Minutes

The first order of business was to accept the minutes of the June 2, 2008 meeting.  A motion was made by Bert Mahoney and seconded by Vice-Chairman Rymph.  The motion was carried unanimously.  

Budget Process Meeting

Chairman Richardson detailed a meeting that he attended along with Mark Luciano, Devin Lander, Assemblymen McDonald and Englebright, and representatives from the DEC, OPRHP, and the Natural Heritage Trust (NHT).  Chairman Richardson felt the meeting was successful in outlining possibilities for the funding flow, including setting up the Partnership as a 501c non-profit or funneling the money through a local municipality or county.  
Chairman Richardson made it clear that the Partnership is not a commission in the legal sense.  

Mark Luciano stated that Senator Bruno’s office reached out to him to let him know that they can access the $250,000 appropriated this year in the budget.  Mark suggested that the Partnership should choose whether or not it would like to set itself up as a 501c or if they would prefer to attempt to access the funds through the NHT.
Treasurer Peck asked whether or not the funds would be reimbursable and Chairman Richardson answered that they would.

Alane Ball-Chinian asked whether or not the Partnership was still considering asking Saratoga County to become the fiscal entity through which the funds are directed by the state.

Treasurer Peck stated that it is a possibility, but that he believed attempting another route would be best at this time.

Chairman Richardson stated that he believed using the NHT as a conduit is the better choice.  He also stated that Dave Wickerham at Saratoga County would be relieved.  Chairman Richardson suggested that the Partnership has a choice to make between establishing itself as a 501(c3) or running funding through the NHT.  The NHT advantage is that it can be set up almost immediately whereas the 501c route would take much longer and have much more paperwork.

Mark Luciano added that the NHT will not give money for projects, only for administrative costs and planning.

Joe Finan noted that the Partnership’s partners are almost all 501c non-profits already.

Julie Stokes suggested that the Partnership enter into with an agreement existing 501c, such as Lakes to Locks, to run the funds through them.

Treasurer Peck noted that this should be done if possible, but that the money will have to be fronted to make it work. And that there should be defined procedures for securing funding
Alane Ball-Chinian stated that the NHT can front money for the strategic plan, staff, office space and other administrative costs.

Joe Finan asked Katie Stone how smooth the transition of funds went between OPRHP and OSI.

Katie Stone stated that she was not sure about the process, but that she could find out.

Treasurer Peck reiterated the need to front the money and follow all protocols.  He then suggested that discussion be moved towards potential project ideas.

Project Discussion

Chairman Richardson noted that some communities already have projects planned and estimated and simply need help finishing them.
Teri Ptacek stated that there are many projects in Washington County and that she will work on gathering them as soon as possible.
Secretary Tomasi asked how detailed the project proposals should be.

Chairman Richardson replied that they should be as detailed as possible with planned cost estimates and status of contract bids.

Treasurer Peck asked the floor for ideas.

Joe Finan replied that he has looked into bids and contracts for the demolition and Cultural Landscape Inventory of the Sword Surrender Site.  
Tom Wood stated that the Town of Saratoga needs support for their towpath project in Schuylerville.

Treasurer Peck asked how much their project would cost.

Julie Stokes replied that it would cost $150,000 total and is ready to go out to bid.

Katie Stone asked if this project would extend the trail.

Tom Wood replied that indeed it would and would complete the linkage of the trail and that the Fish Creek segment would cost around $10,000.

Nelson Ronsvalle stated that the Town of Halfmoon has a project to include the Champlain Canal Trail, but that the bid is too high at $40,000.  He also mentioned that the Town would need around $5,000-$10,000 for signage.

Joe Finan mentioned the NPS idea to run a vessel on the river from Lock 5 and to create a dock there with a start-up cost of $30,000.  He also mentioned a prototype alternative fuel plan study to look into running a shuttle system between the river and the battlefield, which would cost $31,000.  He then mentioned the construction of a boat ramp in Easton.

Vice-Chairman Rymph noted that he has not yet asked Washington County about the boat ramp.  He stated that the plan needed to be toned down from $500,000 to $50,000 and that a plan needs to drawn up and a viable spot determined.
Treasurer Peck asked if there were any more projects.

Marlene Bissell noted that Hudson Crossing has several project ideas including a Lock 10 replica, a canal overlook, and Phase II for the Play Garden.

Chairman Richardson described the gateway entrance project for Mechanicville, of which has been partially funded by Senator Bruno.  However, the project is $47,000 short.

There are also projects in progress in Ft. Edward and Greenwich
Treasurer Peck suggested that perhaps that the municipalities may have to front the money for the projects and be reimbursed by the state later.

Mark Luciano stated that he would bring the project ideas to Senator Bruno’s office.

Joe Finan suggested that perhaps the Partnership would like to convene an executive committee to look at the project proposals.  
Vice-Chairman Rymph suggested that all partners be made aware of the possible need to front the project money.

Dix Bridge Update
George Hodgson stated that the application for the grant money for the Dix Bridge Project has been submitted.  The sponsor on the application is Saratoga County and the Partnership is the applicant.

Treasurer Peck noted that if the grant is awarded, Saratoga County will then look for ways to find the match.

George Hodgson thanked Bill Peck for all of his help in applying for the grant.

Vice-President Rymph suggested that perhaps Washington County would be interested in partnering with Saratoga County on a percentage basis to help raise the funds if the project is awarded the grant.

Treasurer Peck noted that there is a shared ownership of the bridge and that if it falls there will be a clean-up cost.

Joe Finan stated that the Dix Bridge does present a unique interpretive opportunity because it is closely located near where General Burgoyne floated his army across the river.

Marlene Bissell noted that Karl Beard’s organization is going to be putting out a newsletter about the Champlain Trail.
George Hodgson thanked Marlene Bissell for all of her work on the Dix Bridge Project as well.

Mission Statement

Devin Lander handed out a brief outline for a mission statement which he noted was a rough draft.

Chairman Richardson requested that all meeting members take the statement home with them and look it over and bring it back to the next meeting with suggestions and rewrites.  He also suggested that the Partnership think about commissioning a logo for itself.

John Sherman noted that the Village of Schuylerville recently hired Bruce Fassett to create their logo and that it came out very well.

Treasurer Peck suggested that the artists be made known that the money will be reimbursed.

Secretary Tomasi noted that there are several good graphic artists in Washington County.

Alane Ball-Chinian asked about the new legislation (describe).

Devin Lander stated that the legislation had been trimmed off of the agenda on the last day of session in the Assembly, but that there was a chance it would be put on if they reconvene over the summer.

Chairman Richardson took the opportunity to welcome Dr. Jim Harrison from Siena College and thanked him for attending the meeting.

Joe Finan noted that Siena College will be an invaluable partner in the decision making process and future work of the Partnership and welcomed Dr. Harrison to Saratoga National Historic Park.
Dr. Harrison stated that the new director of the College’s Revolutionary Era Studies Institute, Jennifer Dorsey, will be very helpful to the Partnership.  He also noted that the Computer Science Department at Siena just created the Institute’s logo and may be able to do the same for the Partnership.

Julie Stokes noted that Assemblymen Englebright, McDonald, and McEneny would be honored by Saratoga P.L.A.N. on July 17 at the Saratoga National Golf Club.

Chairman Richardson asked the group when the next meeting should be and it was decided that it would be August 4th at 10AM at the Saratoga Battlefield.  He suggested that in the meantime we look into the legality of establishing the Partnership as a 501 (c3).
Treasurer Peck suggested that he and Alane Ball-Chinian meet to discuss how the money can best be transferred from the State to the Partnership.
Consensus was reached that working with a state agency was better and easier than establishing the Partnership as a 501 (c3).
A motion for adjournment was made by Bert Mahoney and seconded by John Sherman.  The motion passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 11:30AM

Respectfully submitted by Devin Lander for Secretary of the Partnership Kay Tomasi.

